
            Emergency Construction 

July 05, 2024 

Emergency Bridge Closure 
Stott’s Bridge on Twyn Rivers Drive over Rouge River 

Emergency Closure Start Date: Friday, July 05, 2024 
 
Due to safety concerns identified in a recent inspection, the City of Toronto has closed the Stott’s 
Bridge, located on Twyn Rivers Drive over Rouge River, to all motorized and vehicular traffic. Twyn 
Rivers Drive will be closed from just east of the Parks Canada parking lot driveway at the west end to 
just west of Parks Canada day use area driveway at the east end. Access to both driveways will be 
maintained, and the bridge will remain open to pedestrians and cyclists. 
 
Staff are currently determining next steps and updates to the community will be provided as more 
information becomes available. 
 
We understand this kind of work can be disruptive. Thank you for your patience as we prioritize the 
safety of all Stott’s Bridge users. 
MAP OF WORK AREA 

 
NEED MORE INFORMATION? 
If you have questions about the closure, please contact us. 
Issues Management Coordinator Karolina Kluska, 416-392-9026, karolina.kluska@toronto.ca  

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889 (7 Days a week, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays) 
General inquiries 311 
Website toronto.ca/ Scarborough-Rouge Park 

 
Thank you for your patience.  Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait.  

mailto:karolina.kluska@toronto.ca
https://www.toronto.ca/city-government/data-research-maps/neighbourhoods-communities/ward-profiles/ward-25-scarborough-rouge-park/

	Emergency Closure Start Date: Friday, July 05, 2024
	NEED MORE INFORMATION?


